
From: Jeff Gossett <JeffGossett@scsenate.gov>
To: Jeff GossettJeffGossett@scsenate.gov

Date: 5/7/2018 6:45:32 PM
Subject: Wednesday Session

Senators,
 
As most of you are aware, our Sergeant at Arms, Jim Melton, is retiring at the end of this year 
after a 40 year career with the Senate. This will be his final legislative session.
The Senate will recognize him Wednesday at the beginning of session. His family will be 
present and a small reception will be set up in the Cloak Room.
 
 
It is anticipated that the Senate will begin session Wednesday and Thursday at 10:00 a.m. (a 
motion will need to be considered Tuesday)
 
 
Also, please remember that immediately prior to session Wednesday, the Senate photograph 
will be taken. Everyone should plan accordingly and be in the Chamber 20 minutes prior to 
the start time wearing a dark suit.
 
Thank you -
 
Jeff
 
 
REMINDER: Session begins tomorrow (Tuesday) at 11:00 a.m.
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